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Jan. 16, 2025 
 
Pennsylvania Courts Provide Information on Incident at Huntingdon County Courthouse 
 
HARRISBURG – The Administrative Office of Pennsylvania Courts releases the following 
statement after an early morning incident within the Huntingdon County Courthouse complex: 
 
Early this morning, an incident occurred in the area of the Huntington County Courthouse 
however law enforcement has indicated there is no threat to public safety.  
 
The courthouse will be closed today, and any proceedings originally scheduled will be 
rescheduled, with defendants and counsel receiving official notice from Huntingdon County 
Court Administration.  
 
The court is grateful for the swift response of local first responders and extends their thoughts 
to the first responders, courthouse staff and the public who may have witnessed or be 
impacted by the incident.  
  
State and local law enforcement are leading the investigation.  
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Media Contacts: Stacey Witalec – 717-877-2997 
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